Improvements to Play Area

Following a meeting between local councillor Sean Driscoll and officials from Cardiff Council
we can report that repairs to the fence around the play area on Danescourt Way/Mathew Walk
are imminent and that further improvements can be expected later this year. &quot;The panels
required to complete the perimeter fence line are in our depot and will be installed shortly and
as soon as the ground has dried out /is accessible by vehicles.&quot;

However we will have to wait for gate to be replaced, &quot;owing to pressures on the
revenue budget for playground equipment, it is unlikely that this will be replaced in this financial
year, we would however look to install early in 18/19. As a temporary measure we will bridge
the gap between the galvanised gate post and end wooden upright.&quot;

It's not just the fence and the gate that will see improvements &quot;we anticipate replacing
the cradle swings that nearing end of life and the four seat swing , which is also nearing end of
life with a one basket, two flat seat combination swing unit early in the new financial year.&quot;




